
 
 

Dear Parents 
 

Welcome back to the new term – it was lovely to see the children returning to school in summer uniform, 

especially seeing lots of children in their green summer dresses.  As mentioned in the previous bulletin, 

we made the decision to change our summer dresses to a green check; this will be phased in until October 

2026.  Until that time, if your child has a Westfield dress or wears a blue check dress, they can continue 

to wear them. For any parents, who are looking to purchase new dresses for this coming summer term, the 

traditional ‘Westfield’ dresses are being sold by Shotbowl at a sale price of £9.99 on a first come first 

served basis. 
 

School Information 
 

Our Stars 

A huge ‘congratulations’ to our special stars this week.  To achieve this award children have tried very 

hard to excel in an area of their learning or behaviour.  Our stars this week are: 
 

Reception Ayda  Ayaan  Theo 

Year 1 Mini  Annabelle Alfred 

Year 2 Sayesha Jacob  Sophia   

Year 3 Oliver  Oscar  Joshua 

Year 4 Joshua Jessica Nicholas  

Year 5 Connie  Artie  Taylor  

Year 6 Alen  Jake  Isabella 

 

Attendance 

Congratulations to the following classes who were winners for the week commencing 31st March.   
  

Gold Trophy  Mrs Dickons’ & Mrs Goodwin’s Class (97.74%) 

Silver Trophy  Mrs Pardoe’s Class and Mrs Fisher’s Class (97.24%) 
 

Attendance Ted Miss Roberts’ Class (96.77%) 

Miss Hibbins’ Class (96%) 
 

VE Day – Thursday 8th May 

On Thursday 8th May, we will be celebrating 80th Anniversary of VE day.  We would like our children (and 

staff) to get in the spirit of the celebrations and come to school dressed in their finest 1940's attire. 

Alternatively, children can come to school dressed in red, white and blue.   
 

SEND update 

I am sure you will all have noticed that Mrs Arnold is expecting a baby.  She will be going on maternity 

leave from today and I am sure you will join me in wishing her good luck with the birth of her second 

child.  Whilst Mrs Arnold is on maternity leave, Mrs Humphreys and Mrs Coles will be taking on her 

caseload and supporting children and families.  Please continue to make contact with the SEND team via 

the SENDCo email or via the school office.  Mrs Arnold has done a full hand over of her children to the 

SEND team so they are abreast of each case at this time. 
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Designated Safeguarding Lead Update 

We welcomed Mrs Quarizzo to the team in February as our new designated safeguarding lead.  Now she 

has completed a thorough induction, she will be taking the lead in this role moving forward.  Safeguarding 

concerns of any type can be referred to her via the year group or enquiries email or via the school 

office.  Please refer to the attached poster for a picture of Mrs Quarizzo and the whole safeguarding 

team. 
 

Year 4 – Multiplication Check 

The Year 4 team would like to thank all the parents that could attend the multiplication check evening last 

night. If you were unable to attend, please don't worry. On the website (under curriculum and then 

mathematics) are the slides from the evening, DFE information about the MTC and a booklet with helpful 

hints to support at home. 
 

Reminder - Year 4 Parent Assembly – Tuesday 29th April 

A reminder that Year 4 are due to welcome you to their assembly on Tuesday 29th April. We would ask 

that a maximum of 2 people attend per family. The assembly will be approximately 20-30 minutes and is 

an opportunity for children to share the work they have been doing this year. Parents should enter school 

via the middle infant door only – at the front of the school – the door will be opened at 2:20pm. 
 

Curriculum Overviews (Years 1-6) 

All of the curriculum overviews for the summer term are now available on the school website. 
 

Free Online Safety Q&A events for Parents  

The Stay Safe Partnership deliver Online Safety workshops in Primary and Secondary schools across 

Lincolnshire every day. In the below events we will give you the most up to date information and tools 

around what your children are experiencing online, so you can feel confident in keeping them safe from 

online harm whilst still allowing them to explore the online world. Whether you want to know more about 

age-appropriate apps, online trends, parental controls, social media or any other burning questions this is 

the event for you! Sign up is required. 
 

Stay Safe Partnerships Online Safety Q+A for Parents of Primary Aged Children 14th May 2025 6-

7:30pm FREE TEAMS event sign up required - Sign Up Here  
 

LSCP Safeguarding Children Week - Free Webinar Misogyny 

On 25th June 6:30-7:30pm, Lincolnshire Domestic Abuse Partnership and Lincolnshire County Council’s 

Stay Safe Team will be delivering a FREE webinar for parents and carers around misogyny and online harm. 

During the session we will take a detailed look at: 

• What misogyny is and where is it seen? 

• The impact misogyny has on young people in Lincolnshire. 

• How positive masculinity can help support young men and address violence against women and girls. 

• How parents and carers can support young people both online and offline with misogyny. 
 

Sign up is required via the following link - Sign Up Here 
 

Friends of Westfield – Follow us on Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/FriendsWestfieldBourne  

We hope you all had a great Easter break; isn’t the year flying by! We are already thinking ahead to the 

next school year, our September AGM and forward planning. All our most active committee members now 

have children in KS2 so we need to start thinking about a succession plan for the future of FOW. Could 

you see yourself as our future Secretary, Co-Chair, event organiser? Would you like to run the uniform 

shop or help keep the Swap Shack tidy? There are lots of different roles and lots of projects that 

contribute to keeping the funds rolling in and the funding spends going out! Perhaps you love organising, 

shopping, working with children, are creative and like making things? We have the role for you… we are 

really keen to get some more parents involved in the FOW Committee, especially people with children in 

the younger school years. 
 

https://www.tickettailor.com/events/staysafepartnership/1651088
https://www.tickettailor.com/events/lincolnshiresafeguardingchildrenpartnership/1428304


If you’d like to find out more about what’s involved in being on the committee and having an organisational 

role, you can get in touch via email or nab one of us for a chat in the playground - Amanda Nightingale & 

Jo Challinor (Co-Chairs), Sam Crooks (Secretary), Finula Sharpe (Uniform Shop), Becky Daines & Emma 

Slowik (Events). We have lots of other members who give great support with our events, but we are 

particularly seeking people to take on more active organisational roles. Whilst the AGM isn’t until 

September, we want to have chance for people to ‘learn the ropes’ before existing people step down from 

positions. 
 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY – OUR UPCOMING EVENTS: 

·       Friday 16th May – Disco 

·       Tuesday 10th June – Father’s Day (Someone Special) Sale 

·       Friday 20th June – Summer Fair 
 

Bourne Westfield School Lottery 

Congratulations to Mrs Watson and Ms Dawkins were the winners of the school lottery in the last two 

weeks. The winnings increase as more people join - if you want to join for just £1 per ticket per week and 

have a chance of winning the weekly draw, then please go to www.yourschoollottery.co.uk, search for 

Bourne Westfield and follow the on screen instructions.  

 

 

 

Miss K Atkinson 

Headteacher 

 

EDAN Lincs Domestic Abuse Service   01522 510041  https://edanlincs.org.uk/ 

Providing support and assistance to men, women and children suffering, or fleeing from domestic abuse in 

Lincolnshire 

 

Healthy Minds Lincolnshire      https://www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/lincolnshire/young-people/i-need-

more-help/healthy-minds-lincolnshire# 

Providing support and treatment for children, young people and their families, who are experiencing 

emotional wellbeing difficulties. 

  

Place2be  https://www.place2be.org.uk/ 

Place2Be is a children’s mental health charity working with pupils, families and staff in UK schools.  

  

MIND     https://www.mind.org.uk/    0300 123 3393 

Providing support for people living with a mental health problem or supporting someone with a mental 

health problem. 
 

Family lives    https://www.familylives.org.uk/    0808 800 2222        

Providing early intervention and crisis support to families. 

http://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/
https://edanlincs.org.uk/
https://www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/lincolnshire/young-people/i-need-more-help/healthy-minds-lincolnshire
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